QUAIL CREEK PEERFORMING ARTS GUILD

Minutes of the General Meeting Dec. 27th, 2022

In attendance: Davey Jones, Mary Campbell-Jones, Maggie Brown, Bill Entwistle, Dodie Prescott, Holly Crombie

Pres. Davey Jones called the meeting to order at 3:03

Secretary, Mary Campbell-Jones: The minutes of the November meeting have been posted.

Treasurer: Davey reported for Sandi Hrovatin that the balance in the bank is \$12, 614 not counting Expodeposits.

Membership: Davey reported for Patty Zatkin that we have 65 paid members.

Publicity, Dodie Prescott: She will have information in the Jan. Crossing about the Spring Play and the Expo. In "What's Happening" she will mention the Spring Play and upcoming auditions.

Dodie also reported for Cyndy Gierada that we have 44 paid vendors right now for the Expo in Feb. with expectations of more. Cyndy wants members to pass out promotional flyers to local businesses.

VP Comedy and Drama, Maggie Brown: She will be having auditions for the Spring Play on Jan. 21,22 in the Saguaro room. She needs 3 men and 6 women. Directors will be Michele Donatich, Sandi Hrovtin and Maggie. A description of each act will be sent to the membership so they can decide if they want to audition. There was a discussion about urging the general population to join PAG. Bill suggested having a workshop for anyone who wants to come.

VP Variety and Music, Bill Entwistle: He will have a final report on the Christmas Show budget next month. Bill will compose a Letter to GM Melanie about them promoting PAG shows since we bring in a lot of revenue.

Member at Large, Holly Crombie: She has one more receipt from the cast party to submit.

New Business, Davey Jones: Nancy Jacobs proposed that we purchase a "bar" that can be used in any show that requires one. She presented a picture of one to the members. Davey proposed that we spend up to \$330 and Pam seconded. Motion passed. He also reported that the new sound system has been installed in the Clubhouse.

Davey also talked about our need to buy 4 new head mics due to age and the fact that they use up 9 volt batteries like eating candy. We are waiting for a final cost before possibly ordering them.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00

Respectfully submitted, Mary Campbell-Jones, Sec.